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Dear Orange School Community, 
  
Please be advised that the Orange Board of Education approved the recommendation to revise our 
district calendar to make Friday, December 20, 2013 a half-day for students and staff.  Students 
will be dismissed at 12:30 p.m. and staff may leave when their professional responsibilities have 
concluded.  
 

Also, we invite you to join us for the individual school concerts taking place over the next week, celebrating this holiday 
season. Please see the attached flyers below or visit our district and school websites for concert information.  
  
Thank you and Happy Holidays to all!! 
  
  
Ronald C. Lee 
Superintendent of Schools 

 

    Student Actors Deliver Stellar Performances in The Great Gatsby  
 
Congratulations to the cast and crew of The Great Gatsby, 
presented by the Visual and Performing Arts Department 
of Orange High School in association with Orange 
Preparatory Academy. Performances took place from 
December 5 – 7 at the Orange Preparatory Academy 
Auditorium. The actors gave stellar performances in the F. 
Scott Fitzgerald classic directed by Dana Levin, drama 
instructor at Orange High School. The play introduced 
many new stage crew members and actors showing 
interest in the stage for the first time. Supervisor of Visual 
and Performing Arts, Mr. Peter Crosta, who was present at 
the four performances, stated, “I think the most 
remarkable thing about this past production was the 
student actors being so darn convincing! I saw the play 
four times, not because I had to ... I really wanted to! It 
was that good”! He was accompanied on opening night by 
Superintendent of Schools, Ronald C. Lee, who remarked 
that he would have welcomed more performances of this 
wonderful production. 
 
Under the direction of Ms. Levin, the students 
demonstrated their acting skills and how to deliver their 
character. “The bar had been raised”, added Mr. Crosta.  
The students did a exemplary job, thanks to their hard 
work, belief in themselves and the training from a 
remarkable adult team. They hope to attract a much larger 
audience for their spring production of Grease. 
 
The Great Gatsby, set in 1922, chronicles a tale of love 
and loss in the Jazz Age. Nick Carraway, played by Furqan 
Bilal, a new resident of Long Island’s West Egg, stumbles 
upon a love triangle between his cousin, Daisy Buchanan, 
portrayed by senior Anaiyah Ramsey, her husband, Tom 
Buchanan played by Jean Fleurentin, in his stage debut, 
and the mysterious Jay Gatsby, played by seasoned actor, 
Emilio Del Villar. Lavish parties, speakeasies, and a trail of 
deceit paint the backdrop of this memorable story. 

 
Furqan Bilal as Nick Carrawa           Emilio Del Villar as Jay Gatsby 

 
Anaiyah Ramsey as Daisy Buchanan  



	
  
Jean Fleurentin  as Tom Buchanan 

	
  

	
  
William Collins and Jamillah Williams as Mr. and Mrs. McKee 

	
  

	
  
The Great Gatsby cast and crew	
  

 
Yaramo Dione as Jordan Baker      Isaiah Martin as Meyer Wolfshiem 

	
  
Lisa Marie Dawkins as Myrtle Wilson   Roger Tanis as George Wilson 

 
Congratulations to The Great Gatsby Production Team 

 
The production team (pictured above left to right) included  
Set Construction and Technical Director, Tammy Baldwin, 
OPA Health/PE instructor and Stage Crew Advisor,  
Director, Dana Levin, Costumes, Make-up, and Set Design, 
Megan Guerriero, OHS Visual Arts instructor and 
Production Manager, Rose Lazzizera, OPA Library Media 
Specialist. 



 

Students Win for Ticket Sales 
 
Agnes Gboyah, a junior, and Shivam Ramjit, a sophomore 
are the 1st and 2nd place winners (respectively) of the 
ticket contest for The Great Gatsby. They each won an 
Apple iPOD Shuffle engraved with “The Great Gatsby – 
2013” on the rear of the unit. They are pictured left with 
Ms. Levin, receiving their prize. 
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
	
  
Submitted by/Photo credits: Peter Crosta, Supervisor of 
Visual and Performing Arts	
  

 

    Bingo Night Fundraiser for Park Avenue School 
Park Avenue hosted a Bingo Night for families on Monday, November 25. Students and parents enjoyed a night of Bingo 
and a potluck dinner. Best of all, 25 turkeys were raffled off, just in time for Thanksgiving. In addition, Park Avenue 
School’s Bridge Club held a raffle to fundraise for their upcoming competition in Las Vegas. 

 
Pictured: Park Avenue raffle winners at Bingo Night. 

 

Submitted by Paul Stephan, vocal music teacher 
 

 

 Turkeys for Thanksgiving  Jeans for Troops Day Follow-up 
Cleveland Street School 
received 30 turkeys and 
baskets for needy families 
from the Junior League of 
the Oranges and Short Hills 
(JLOSH). The Jr. League 
supplied turkeys and all the 
fixings to schools and 
families throughout the 
district. On behalf of the 
Orange Township Public 
School District, Cleveland 
Street School thanks JLOSH 
for making this a wonderful 
holiday for so many families 
in the Orange School 
District. 

In early 
November, in 
honor of Veterans 
Day, The Orange 
Public School 
District 
participated in 
Jeans For Troops Day and raised $2,752.14 for the GI Go 
Fund, a 501(c)(3) nonprofit charitable organization helping 
our troops find jobs, go to college, access health care and 
find housing. Thanks, to all those who contributed and 
made this event possible. 

 



    A Collaborative Learning Project  
 

The history department at Orange High School and the 
professor for the secondary education method course at 
Seton Hall University, Dr. James Daly, collaborated to 
provide OHS students and Seton Hall students a unique 
learning experience. Mr. Michael Hanley and Mr. Luke 
Russo took their students to Seton Hall to participate in 
lessons prepared by senior history majors.   
 

One lesson focused on genocide throughout history.  The 
second lesson looked at the rise of Hitler. Students were 
engaged in the use of primary sources, video clips from the 
time periods, poetry, discussions, “do nows” and “exit 
tickets”. It was an invaluable learning experience for both 
groups.  
 

The day included a tour of the campus, a financial aid 
session and lunch with student ambassadors.  
Dr. Daly, the professor for the course, stated in an email, 
“Thank your students again-they were an excellent 
audience-participation in the sessions and engaging in the 
work.  I also enjoyed my conversation with them.” 

 
Pictured: OHS students at Seton Hall. 

 
Pictured: OHS students at Seton Hall. 

 

 
Pictured: OHS and Seton Hall students at Seton Hall. 

  
Submitted by Ms. Linda Epps, Supervisor of Social Studies and Technology Coordinators 

 

 Forest Street Celebrates Scholars 
 

 
Forest celebrated Principal's Honor Roll, High Academic 
Honor Roll and students who scored 90% or higher on the 
1st Bench Mark assessment with a Principal's Pancake 
Breakfast.  

 
The students helped prepare the breakfast and had the 
opportunity to indulge!!! It sent a message to all students 
and we are expecting our numbers to double for the next 
Marking Cycle! Congratulations to our scholars!!!  



 

 

 

 
 

Pictured (above): Scenes from Forest Street School’s Principal Pancake Breakfast with honored students and Principal Cooke.  
 
Submitted by Principal Yancisca Cooke 

 

Heywood Avenue School Middle School Awards 
 

On December 3, 
Heywood's gym 
welcomed 
beaming  parents filled 
with pride as their 
children received 
Academic recognition 
from the 1st Marking 
Period grades.  The 
evening began with a 
group activity facilitated 
by Middle School Math 
teacher, Dan Goeller, in 
which students had to 
create a "Wish List" of 
their current academic 
goals and goals for 
College and Career.  The 
activity was followed by 
the distribution of medals 

and pins awarded to Honor Roll students, Rising Star 
students, and Perfect Attendance students.  Light 
refreshments were served and the Middle School staff 
were on hand to congratulate parents and students. 

 
Pictured: Students present their "Wish List" of goals for academic 
success. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Pictured (above): Student Tisonellia Robinson receiving her Honor 
Roll medal from Principal Karen Machuca. 
 

Submitted by Principal Karen Machuca 

 



Gratitude Graffiti at Orange Prep 
 

 
Orange Preparatory Academy celebrated the season of 
giving thanks with a school wide activity called Gratitude 
Graffiti.   
 
To celebrate giving thanks, the school safety committee 
initiated its first school wide advocacy activity.  For the 
activity, Gratitude Graffiti, each group received a sheet of 
bulletin board paper, on which each member of the group 
wrote what they are grateful for and why.    
 

Each sheet was hung in the cafeteria, in a orderly manner, 
with each advocacy group name displayed proudly, for 
example “Mrs. Berry's Butterflies”. 
 
The students and staff expressed themselves through 
words, art, stickers and photos. 
 
 
Submitted by Malika Berry, School Counselor 

  
Pictured: Gratitude Graffiti cafeteria display.  

 

Oakwood Avenue Art Show at the Board Lobby 
 

On December 6, 2013, Oakwood Avenue School celebrated 
its opening night of the Art Show at the Board of Education 
building. This is an annual event in which students 
showcase their artistic talents. Students and family were 
invited to attend the show. Superintendent Ronald C. Lee, 
Dr. Terri Russo, Director of Curriculum and Mr. Peter 
Crosta, Supervisor of Visual and Performing Arts, along 
with Principal Robert Pettit, art teacher, Helen Kwon and 
the Oakwood Avenue School staff were all present to 
celebrate this event. Many parents and families came, not 
only to look at their children's artwork, but to support the 
Visual Arts Program at Oakwood Avenue School. 
Refreshments were served, courtesy of Principal Pettit, 
who also made arrangements to have a musical 
accompaniment. Violin students from OPA provided 
wonderful music throughout the event (pictured below). 
  

The art displays depicted a variety of projects worked on 
by students from Kindergarten to 7th grade. They included 
watercolor paint resist, oil and dry pastel landscape, mixed 
media collage, ceramics and paper-mache sculptures.  
 
Visitors enjoyed viewing the artworks and mingling with 
other parents, teachers and administrators. Some visitors 
were curious about how certain projects were produced. It 
was nice to see people showing interest, not only in 
looking at the finished products, but also in understanding 
the process. Students received many compliments on their 
efforts and their artistic abilities. They were presented with 
a certificate of achievement and congratulated by Mr. Lee, 
Mr. Pettit, Mr. Crosta and Ms. Kwon. 
 
  



 
Pictured: Jennifer Alvarado, grade 11 and Ami Phillips, grade 9. 

 

 
Pictured: Oakwood students with their certificate, along with Mr. 
Lee, Mr. Pettit and Ms. Kwon. 
 
Mr. Pettit stated, “Students were excited to see their work 
on display and also to receive the certificate. It gave them 
a sense of pride and accomplishment. It was a lovely 
evening of celebration with our students, their families and 
the Orange families. We hope to have more people joining 
us in the future, as we celebrate art and our children.” 
 
The art display will remain in the board lobby through the 
New Year. 
 

 
Pictured: Oakwood Avenue art display at the Board of Education building. 

 
Submitted by Principal Robert Pettit 
  

 

Cleveland 3rd Graders Get Dictionaries 
 

The West Orange Rotary Club donated 
dictionaries to every 3rd grader at 
Cleveland Street School. The Rotary 
members conducted a brief lesson in 
how to use a dictionary. This included 
explaining the usefulness of a 
dictionary not merely for finding 
definitions, but also for acquiring 
information, extending vocabularies, 
and even locating a multiplication 
table within the dictionary (page 367). 
 

At Cleveland, student and staff are 
thrilled that the 3rd graders have this 
valuable resource to keep.  

 

 
 



  
 
Photos submitted by Miriam Martin, 
Technology Coordinator 
 

  

 

 

 Oakwood Avenue School Presents its “Reading Buddy Program”  
 
Mrs. Lakenya Francis’ “Reading Buddy Program”, vision is 
to motivate students to love to read at the primary 
grades. Students in preschool buddy up with students in 
first grade.  Students in kindergarten buddy up with 
students in second grade. The upper grades are excited to 
share a book with their buddy, as well as talk about each 
other’s pictures during drawing time.  Pre-schoolers and 
kindergarteners are excited and like to spend time with 
their buddy. They are all fully engaged! The process is 
simple but priceless.  Once a month first and second 
graders go to their buddies’ classrooms with books in 
hand. Each buddy reads a story to their 
companion. Afterwards, they spend quality time talking 
about their book, draw pictures or make other connection 
with the story.   
 
The next month the preschoolers and kindergarteners 
travel to the main building to go to the first and second 
grade rooms.  At this time, the upper grade students will 
read to their buddies.  Each time they meet the students 
have been amazing!  
 
Every other month, teachers in each group will take turns 
and present a skill to the whole group. The skills that are 
planned are reading for fluency, pointing to each word as 
you read, asking questions before/during/and after the 
story, and using pictures to predict what the story is 
about. Already, the program is seeing results; teachers 
have noticed that the buddy system has helped to 
motivate the student’s self-confidence as independent 
readers. Likewise, the preschoolers are fully engaged and 
eager to read and communicate during reading time.  They 
are becoming acquainted with showing and sharing their 
work.  
  
 
Submitted by Principal Robert Pettit 

 
 

 
Pictured: Students in Oakwood Avenue’s Reading Buddy Program. 

 



 A Gastronomic Experience for OHS Students at WALIA in South Orange  
On December 11, Ms. Nazi Badruddin, Home Economics instructor at Orange High School, took her Foodservice Prep 
and Basic Food Classes to visit the Ethopian Restaurant 'WALIA' on Village Plaza in South Orange. The OHS students got 
to prepare the Ethopian bread "injera" and 'beef watt' (beef stew & 'chicken tibs'). Then they got to eat and enjoy the 
food that they had prepared. The classes thank the gracious owners of the restaurant who gave them this culinary 
experience.  

 
Pictured (left to rignt): Ms. L. Siddiq and Tiffany Bowman; Serena Constant enjoying the Ethiopian cuisine; Blanca Humala, Tevin Campbell 
& Aziz Troupe enjoying the Ethiopian cuisine; Blanca Humala and Tiffany Bowman preparing Injera bread.  

 
Pictured (left to right): Mildren Vilallta, Keith Green, Carlton Toussaint and Aziz Troupe. Serena Constant and Tevin Campbell participating 
in the preparation of Chicken Tibs; Tiffany Bowman, Blanca Humala and Mildren Vilallta showing off the Injera bread that they prepared. 

 
Submitted by Nazi Badruddin, Home Economics teacher 

Preschool Registration Continues 
 

 

The Orange Township Public School District is continuing preschool registration for the 
months of December, January and February. Registration takes place at Orange Early 
Childhood Center, located at 397 Park Avenue. The remaining registration dates are on 
Wednesdays, from 10 AM to 1:00 PM, as follows: 

• December 18, 2013 
• January 15, 22, 29, 2014 
• February 5, 12, 2014 

For more information, call 973 677-4000, ext. 1904 or ext. 1918 (See flyer below). 
 



Orange High Students Wins Local Talk Public Speaking Contest 
Congratulations to three Orange High School (OHS) 
students who were finalists in the Local Talk Community 
Foundation 4th Annual High School Students Public 
Speaking Scholarship Contest. Roger Tanis (Grade 11), 
Xivandell Emmanuel (Grade 11), and Danelle Welcome 
(Grade 12) represented OHS in the competition, on 
November 23, at Bella Italia Restaurant. They competed 
against other students from Essex County, with two OHS 
students winning top honors. Danelle won the 1st place 
prize, which was a $5,000.00 scholarship, and Xivandell 
won the 2nd place prize, which was a $4,000.00 
scholarship. Although Roger did not place this year, he put 
forth a great effort and is commended for his initiative to 
enter on his own. As a finalist, he received a check for 
$100.00. 
 

The students were further honored with a proclamation 
from the Honorable Mayor Dwayne Warren, along with 
Superintendent of Schools, Ronald C. Lee and Co-Principals 
of OHS, Ms. Kalisha Morgan and Ms. Faith Alcantara, 
presented at Orange High School on November 26. 
 

Language Arts teacher, Ms. Phyllis Jackson was also 
commended for her efforts in coaching Danelle and 
Xivandell, students in her Public Speaking class. She 
worked with them daily and attended the contest to offer 
support and encouragement. Ms. Wells, a Student Teacher, 
was also present to lend support.  
 

Ms. Welcome is an active OHS senior who serves as 
student representative at the monthly Orange Board of 
Education meetings. Orange High School is proud of her,  
Xivandell and Roger for their accomplishment.  

 
Pictured: Co-Principal Morgan, Superintendent Lee, Roger Tanis, 
teacher, Phyllis Jackson and Danelle Welcome. 

 
Pictured: Ms. Wells, Mr. Lee, Roger Tanis, Ms. Jackson, Mayor 
Warren, Danelle Welcome and Co-Principals Morgan and Alcantara. 

 
Pictured: Superintendent Lee (front) congratulating Roger Tanis 
(left), Danelle Welcome (center) with Mayor Warren on right.  

 
Pictured: Mayor Warren making a proclamation with Co-Principal 
Morgan on right. 

 
Pictured: Mayor Warren with Danelle Welcome and her trophy. 
 
 



  
 

 

Calendar of Events 
December 2013 

 Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesd
ay 

Thursday Friday Saturday 
1 2 

   
3 4 

Oakwood Avenue 
Board Lobby Art 
Reception, 6 PM 

5 
Orange HS Fall Drama 
Production, The Great 
Gatsby, 7 PM at 
Orange Prep Academy 
Auditorium 

6 
Orange HS Fall Drama 
Production, The Great 
Gatsby, 7 PM at OPA 
Auditorium  

Short Order Book 
submission deadline 

7 
Orange HS Fall Drama 
Production, The Great 
Gatsby, 2 PM and 7 PM 
at Orange Prep 
Academy Auditorium  

8 
 
 

9 
Keeping it REEL Movie 
Competition – MLK, 
The Dream is REEL 
submission 
 

10 
Monthly Board of 
Education Meeting, 
7:30 PM 
OPA Auditorium 

11 12 
Heywood Avenue 
Winter Concert 
6:30 PM 

13 
RPCS Performing Arts 
Winter Concert 
6:30 PM 

 

14 
Breakfast with Santa CIAO 
(See flyer below) 
123 Cleveland Street 
9 AM- 12PM 
$5 Adults, $3 Children  
 

Library Book Event 
11 AM (See flyer below) 

 15 16  
Departmental Meetings 
2:30 PM Dismissal for 
Students 
 

Oakwood Avenue 
Winter Concert, 6:00 
PM (See flyer below) 

17 
Lincoln Avenue Winter 
Concert, 7:00 PM 
  
 
Progress Reports Sent 
Home 

18 
Forest Street Winter 
Concert, 6:00 PM 
(See flyer below) 

19 
Cleveland Street 
Winter Concert,  
6:00 PM 

  

20 
Father’s Reading Club – 
(Check with home schools 
for more information) 
 

12:30 PM Dismissal 
 

OHS/OPA Joint Winter Music 
Concert, Postponed 

 

21 
First Day of Winter 

22 23  
Holiday Recess  
District Closed 

24 
Holiday Recess  
District Closed 

25 
Holiday Recess  
District Closed  
 
Christmas Day  

26 
Holiday Recess  
District Closed 

27 
Holiday Recess  
District Closed 

28 

29 30 
Holiday Recess  
District Closed  

31 
Holiday Recess  
District Closed 

    

See flyers below for coming attractions and 
visit the district’s website at www.orange.k12/nj.us. 

For Orange High School Athletic events 
visit: Tornadoes In Action, on the Orange High School website. 

 

 
See flyer below for district academic competitions or visit:  

Academic Competition Experience webpage on the district website. 
 

 

 
 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 



 



 

 
Please click here to send comments or questions. 
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FROM THE ORANGE TOWNSHIP PUBLIC SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

 

WINTER CONCERTS TREAT FAMILIES AND FRIENDS TO THE JOYS OF THE 
HOLIDAY SEASON 
 

Heywood Avenue School Presents their Annual Winter Concert 
“Winter Vacation” 

Featuring: Vocal Ensembles, Instrumental Ensembles and  
“Elfgood” an Original Drama Presentation 

 

  
 

 
Scenes from Heywood Avenue Winter Concert 

 
Students, under the direction of Ms. Jessica Garofano, Chorus Director and Mrs. Erin-Leigh Van Orden, Band and Strings 
teacher, were led through songs, instrumental music and a delightful play, directed by Mr. Michael Seidel, Drama 
teacher, about Santa Claus realizing the true meaning of the Holidays by a new employee, “Elfgood”. Principal Karen 
Machuca thanked family and friends for attending the December 12 program and the performers and staff for their 
wonderful holiday concert. 
 



Rosa Parks Community School Presents their Winter Concert Program 
Featuring Vocals, Guitar Ensemble, Violin, Dance Ensemble, Instrumental Music and Chorus 

 

 
 

 
Scenes from Rosa Parks Community School Winter Concert 

 

From the “littlest” voices in kindergarten to grade 3 and the Guitar Ensemble directed by Scott Clark, to violin, grades 4 
and 5, and the Violin Ensemble, directed by Beulah Cox, followed by the Dance Ensemble, choreographed by Nadiyah 
Smith-McCoy, to flutist led by instructor Jesenia Cruz and the upper grade choral students led by Mariel Elmera, to the 
grand dance finale, the audience was thrilled with the evening’s performances. Principal Debra Joseph-Charles, greeted 
the audience enthusiastically and had remarks given in Spanish and Creole by a parent/staff member. 
 
 

Oakwood Avenue School Presents  
2013 Winter Concert  

 

 

 
Scenes from Oakwood Avenue Winter Concert 

 

The full orchestra set the course for the evening, as Oakwood Avenue’s performing arts students presented a full 
complament of holiday music and song for parents, staff and guests, including Superintendent of Schools, Ronald Lee 
and the Honorable Mayor Dwayne Warren. Robert Pettit, Principal, was pleased with his school’s concert which involved 
the only strings orchestra in the district, led by strings teacher, Beulah Cox, a band performance, led by Marianne Mroz, 
musical instrument teacher, a mini-choral recital, directed by vocal music teacher Annamarie Guenther and the play 
“Elfgood”, written and directed by drama teacher, Michael Seidel. 

 



Forest Street School Presents  
Our Annual Winter Concert and Drama Presentation  

 

 

 
Scenes from Froest Street School Winter Concert 

 

After greetings from Principal Yancisca Cooke and Assistant Principal Dr. John Young, Forest Street opened its concert 
with the Angel Choir, comprised of students in grades K-2, the World Percussion group, Acoustic Guitar players, and the 
Violin Ensemble singing “O Kwanzaa,” led by Music Director Jayson Martinez. The music continued, showcasing a variety 
of insturmental renditions of holiday and folk tunes. The Select Choir of students in grades 4-7 sang several popular 
holiday songs including “Little St. Nick” before Mrs. Amanda Pioppi’s drama students presented “Twas the Night”, to the 
delight of the audience.  

Cleveland Street School Presents  
Winter Concert  

 

 
Scenes from Cleveland Street School Winter Concert 

 
Performing to a large audience of proud family and friends, the Cleveland Street students entertained with Mr. Thaddeus 
Hammond’s instrumental band members, which included strings and beginning band students, playing holiday classics 
such as “The Hanukkah Song”.  Mr. Brian Silvoy, Vocal Director, led thrid grade students in song and the Sixth Grade 
Guitar Ensemble playing holiday favorites. He also played a duet with a rising guitar rock star, Ibrahim Cole. The 
evening closed with a wonderful presentation of “Pandona’s Box” , a Greek myth, by 7th grade students. The play was  
directed by drama instructor, Amanda Pioppi. Principal Cayce Cummins congratulated students, the Visual and 
Performing Arts instructors and parents for a great show.  

 



     Horizon Community Development Offers Afterschool Services at Forest 
Street School  
Horizons Community Development, Inc. (HCD) has 
entered into a partnership with the Forest Street School, 
to provide free afterschool services, between the hours of 
4:00 p.m. and 6:00 p.m., every Friday, for children 
between the ages of 5 and 15. The program, "Rising 
Above" Initiative is designed to give participants access to 
knowledge about the following three areas: 
• Reading Acceleration (includes Tutoring and Homework 

Assistance) 
• Healthy Lifestyles (supportive education about diet and 

positive alternatives for recreational activities) 
• Young Entrepreneurs (examination of the world of 

finance, banking, commerce, money-making ideas and 
launching a business as a youth) 

 

On December 13, Superintendent of Schools, Ronald C. 
Lee, visited the session with HCD CEO, Reverend John W. 
Rice, Jr., along with the Honorable Mayor, Dwayne D. 
Warren and Mr. Ronnie Sevilla, Branch Manager for 
Investors Bank in Livingston. The specifics of the program 
were discussed and classrooms were toured, greeting 
students who were also being assisted with their 
homework by HCD volunteers. Principal Yancisca Cooke 
was there to oversee the school’s effort. 

The "Rising Above" Initiative is partially supported with 
funding from the County of Essex via the Community 
Development Block Grant for 2012-2013. Investors Bank 
is also participating in this effort. 
 

In 2012, HCD also received a grant for Direct Services to 
Youth which allows them to provide education and 
enrichment services via the "Rising Above" Initiative. The 
program was funded by the NJ Office of Faith-based 
Initiatives to serve all children between the ages of 5 and 
15, especially those who reside in families with members 
who may be or have been incarcerated and/or are fighting 
against the ills of drug abuse. 
 

For more information about the program and/or if you 
would like to volunteer for the "Rising Above" Initiative, 
contact Reverend John W. Rice, Jr., CEO or Karon Rice, 
Executive Director, Horizons Community Development, 
Inc., 580 Christopher Street, P. O. Box 847, Orange, NJ 
07050, 973-414-8112-office; 862-520-5943-fax.  
 
HCD is a 501.c.3 non profit entity providing social services 
to NJ since 2005.  

 
Pictured (left to right): Rev. Rice with Suerintendent Lee and Mr. Sevilla;  
They are joined by Mayor Warren and Mrs. Rice; Mrs. Rice with students. 

 
Pictured (left to right): Forest Street students; Group phote with Ms. Cooke, Rev. Rice’s mother, program volunteer, and students;  

Group photo with Rev. Rice’s daughter, program volunteer. 
 

    Orange School District Competition Update 
 

Packets for the Spelling Bee of 
Champions, scheduled for Saturday, 
February 8, 2014, at Orange Preparatory 
Academy, have been distributed to the 
schools. Students can use this time, 
prior to the contest, to study. If there 

are any questions, please email 
orangeis12beat@orange.k12.nj.us.  

Additionally, the He Said, She Said 
materials have been distributed to the 
Public Speaking teams. Students 
should be preparing for the Monday, 
January 13, 2014 speaking 

competition taking place at Lincoln Avenue School. 

 



     OHS Technology Department and the Space Program Held SmartLab/Cisco 
Networking/Comp TIA Workshop  
 

The workshop, held at 
Orange High School, 
on December 5, 
presented a forum to 
students about 
rewarding careers in 
technology. It began 
with Mr. Ederson Jean 
speaking about CISCO 
Networking Career 
options and 
certifications that 
students could obtain, 
as part of the 
curriculum at Orange 
High 
School.  CompTIA, an 
IT trade association 
that provides training 

in a variety of IT fields, was discussed. Students were 
made aware of topics like practical computer repair, 
including the installation and repair of hard 
drives, modems, network cards, CPUs, power 
supplies,PDAs, and printers.  
 
Mr. Max Nixon, Technology instructor, addressed the group  
regarding STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and 
Mathematics) Careers, Top 10 Colleges that offered STEM 
degrees and different assignments that students could 
complete in the SmartLab, such as Alternative Energy, 
Circuitry, Computer Graphics, Digital Communications, 
Mechanics and Structures, Robotics and Control 
Technology and Scientific Data and Analysis, that will 
prepare them for an exciting future in STEM.    
 
Ms. Joy Simeon, Social Worker, SPACE Program 
Coordinator, is thanked for her support in sponsoring the 
workshop and bringing technology to the "SPACE" 
program.  A follow-up presentation for students in the 
SPACE program is planned in January. 	
  
 

	
  
Mr. Nixon, Ms. Simeon, Conroy McDonald and Mario Campbell 

 
Mr. Nixon, Ms. Simeon, Mr. Jean  

 
Mr. Jean speaking with students 

 
CompTIA hardware 



	
  
Deon Garrison, shares project worked on at OPA 
 
Submitted by/Photo credits: Max Nixon, OHS technology 
instructor	
  

 
SmartLab project 10' High Ferris Wheel 

 

 

Cleveland Street Parents Earn Gift Certificates for Various Classrooms 
 

 
 
This year, Cleveland Street School is participating in the 
Schoolstore.com program.  Three classroom teachers have 
been recipients of “Caring for Classroom” gift certificates 
from family and friends of our students totaling $720.00.  
One of our students, Shaheed Dance Parks, in Mrs. 
Kestenbaum’s Kindergarten class, has brought in a total of 
$620.00 in gift certificates for his classroom. Other 
classrooms that have received “Caring for Classroom” gift 
certificates with a total of $50 each are Mrs. Baguidy, 
Kindergarten and Ms. Davis, 7th grade.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
In addition to gift certificates for the classroom, friends 
and family go to the School Store website and purchase 
items through participating stores.  A percentage of each 
purchase is contributed to the school with a total of $87.08 
after two months, making our grand total, in contributions, 
$807.08.   
 
Each student that is participating has received gifts for 
signing other members up for the School Store.  As friends 
and family make purchases, the students are awarded 
gifts. Shaheed Dance has been awarded an X-Box gaming 
system for his accomplishments.  
 
Congratulations to Shaheed and numerous other students 
for contributing remarkable resources to their classrooms 
and school!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Submitted by Dr. Cayce Cummins, Principal and Dorothy 
Marbach, Media Specialist 

 

 



OPA Science Teacher Selected to 
be Part of National Science Teachers 
Association 

Lillian Lugo, Master Science 
Teacher/Content Coach for 
grades 5-7 was invited to be 
part of a pilot program for 
the National Science 
Teachers Association 
(NSTA). She submitted a 
sample Next Generation 
Science Standards (NGSS) 
lesson, with accompanying 
online resource, and was 
selected to be a member of a 
national team to develop 
NGSS-aligned lesson 
products. These products will 
be used, nationally, by 
teachers who have adopted 
NGSS.   
  

Ms. Lugo stated, “I am excited to be part of this program 
and to represent the Northeast and the Orange Public 
Schools.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Submitted by Lillian Lugo, Master Science Teacher 

 English Language Coach Receives 
National Board Certification  

Gianna Pasceri, 
English Language 
Arts Coach,  has 
become National   
Board Certified.  She 
has achieved this 
milestone through 
her efforts over the 
past two years.  
 
According to the 
National Board 
website: “National 
Board Certification is 
an advanced teaching 

credential. As part of this process, teachers must analyze 
their teaching context and students’ needs, submit videos 
of their teaching, and provide student work samples that 
demonstrate growth and achievement. The reflective 
analyses that they submit must demonstrate: 

1. A strong command of content; 
2. The ability to design appropriate learning 

experiences that advance student learning; 
3. The use of assessments to inform instructional 

decision making; and 
4. Partnerships with colleagues, parents and the 

community. 
 
Through this structured and iterative process, teachers 
expand and refine their content knowledge and pedagogy. 
The outcome is more powerful teaching that improves 
student achievement and reflects college and career 
readiness." 
 
This is a very prestigious accomplishment, and the 
Department of Curriculum and Instruction is proud of  
Ms. Pasceri’s achievement. Congratulations Ms. Pasceri! 
 
Submitted by Dr. Terri Russo, Director of Curriculum	
  

 

  OHS Students to Participate in NJIT's Capstone Showcase 
 

On December 4, nine Orange High School (OHS) students 
took part in the New Jersey Institute of Technology (NJIT) 
Fall 2013 CCS Capstone Showcase. They are part of NJIT's 
Real World Connections, a unique program that offers 
middle and high school students the opportunity to be 
involved in a hands-on educational experience, working 
with well known companies and experts. They have been 
involved in a branch of the program called Survivors, 
which called for them to create a six-department Android 
development company coached by NJIT students.  
 

The OHS students were divided among 5 groups including 
Art and Design, Business Analysis, Film Making, Marketing, 
and App Development. The subject chosen for this year's 
app was "The Slacker Tracker," which was a time 
management app that will help users organize their 
time/chores/homework/etc.  For the showcase, the 
students made a uniform presentation of their work, to 
feature a cohesive Android development company. 

Superintendent of Schools, Ronald C. Lee was present at 
the showcase and delivered remarks regarding the 
valuable life experience the students received. He later 
stated, “I am very pleased that our students competed in 
such a venue, side by side, with college students and 
proud that two of our students received awards for their 
work.” 
 

Marcelin Valdo and Kisha Duval, members of the Art and 
Design Group received a cash award for their work. The 
other participants were: 
 

• Carl Wiggins and Bria Wood (App Development) 
• Shivani Ramjit and Jordanne Davenport 

(Marketing) 
• Virginia Quiros Barboza (Business Analysis) 
• Shanelle Taylor and Alma Pantelon (Film Making) 



 
App Development Group with Carl Wiggins and Bria Wood 

 
Superintendent Ronald C. Lee 

 
Business Analysis Group with Virginia Quiros Barboza 

 
Film Making Group with Alma Panteleon and Shanelle Taylor 
 

 
Marcelin Valdo and Kisha Duval receiving their award from Mr. 
Osama Eljabiri who directs Real World Connections at NJIT. 
 

 
Art and Design Group with Marcelin Valdo and Kisha Duval 

 
Group photo including former OHS student now attending NJIT and 
part of the Film Making Group, Mr. Nixon, Alma Panteleon, Mr. 
Eljabiri, OHS student Conroy McDonald and OHS teacher, Mr. Jean 

 
 Marketing Group with Shivani Ramjit and Jordanne Davenport 



 
Superintendent Lee with the Art and Design Group. 

 
OHS students attending Showcase 
 

 
Contributions/Photos by Max Nixon, Technology Instructor at OHS 
 

 

 Oakwood Avenue School Students Participate in a Service Learning Project 
at the Annual Senior Christmas Party 
 
Four 7th graders from Oakwood Avenue School partnered 
with students from Orange High School and Career & 
Innovation Academy of Orange at the Annual Senior 
Christmas Party sponsored by The City of Orange 
Township, Mayor Dwayne D. Warren, Esq.   

In addition to the wonderful food prepared by the Culinary 
Arts Students, from Career and Innovation Academy of 
Orange, there was a variety of music, poetry reading and 
photographs taken with Santa.  The Oakwood Students 
met retired Oakwood staff, as well as other retired staff 
from the Orange Public School District.  One of Oakwood’s 
retired 1st grade teachers, Mrs. Hardaway, performed with 
the High Class Dance Troupe of Orange. Mayor Dwayne 
Warren acknowledged former Mayor Mims Hackett and his 
wife Mrs. Bernice Hackett and explained how the Senior 
Christmas gathering is an annual event established several 
years ago by former Mayor Hackett. 

The 7th graders quickly realized that serving was not an 
easy task however; they all admitted the day was a great 
experience and eagerly await the next service learning 
project.  

The four 7th graders extend their thanks and appreciation 
to Mrs. Linda Siddiq, the Structured Learning Experience 
Coordinator, for agreeing to partner with Ms. Pamela 
Venable, Oakwood’s School Counselor, to give the them 
Service Learning Experience.  

 
 
 
 
Submitted by Pamela Venable, School Counselor 
 
 

 

 
Pictured: Annual Senior Christmas Party with Oakwood students. 

 



Preschool Registration Continues 
 

 

The Orange Township Public School District is continuing preschool registration 
for the months of December, January and February. Registration takes place at 
Orange Early Childhood Center, located at 397 Park Avenue. The remaining 
registration dates are on Wednesdays, from 10 AM to 1:00 PM, as follows: 
 

• January 15, 22, 29, 2014 
• February 5, 12, 2014 

 
For more information, call 973 677-4000, ext. 1904 or ext. 1918 (See flyer 
below). 
 

 
  

 
 

Bridge Players at Oakwood Avenue School 
 
Bridge has become one of the most popular clubs at 
Oakwood Avenue School.  It is a game that requires 
teamwork and a high level of concentration.  It has 
attracted a cross-section of students and has helped some  
students that experience difficulty in the classroom 
setting.  

During Bridge Tournaments Oakwood’s Bridge students 
are focused and pay attention to detail.  

 

 

Submitted by Pamela Venable, School Counselor and 
Bridge Club Advisor 

The Bridge Club Students (shown left) are learning to 
interact with a diverse population. They are improving 
their social skills and they are learning to compete on a 
global level.  Bridge students are also developing 
strategies to work as team players.  Further, the game has 
also helped students to show growth on math 
assessments.  

Ms. Pamela Venable, School Counselor and Bridge Club 
advisor, is advancing the club’s appeal by focusing the 
spotlight on two of Oakwood’s most talented Bridge 
Players, L’Nai Bryant and Nayelis Fernandez. These two 
students, also members of the Student Leadership Council, 
are currently doing a service learning project serving as 
Junior Bridge Instructors, on Tuesday afternoons.  Ms. 
Venable thought this would be a great way to have 
students gain real life experiences and monitor how 
effective their instruction would be when dealing with 3rd 
and 4th graders.  “To witness the interaction of the two 
sixth graders as they instruct the younger students is 
amazing,” stated Ms. Venable. “The 3rd and 4th graders 
are eager to learn and they pay attention to their Junior 
Bridge Instructors.” She congratulates the two for taking 
on the challenge and doing a fantastic job. 

The American Contact Bride League (ACBL) Instructors Ms. 
Barbara Clark and Ms. Cheryl Angel are pleased to know 
how well these two students have progressed.  They work 
with the Bridge Club every Wednesday morning. a new 
ACBL Volunteer, Mr. William Becker recently joined them 
to tutor the students.  

 



College Tour Give Great Experience to Orange High School Students 
 
Orange High School took 49 students on a two day, 
overnight college tour this past November. They visited 
Delaware State, Lincoln University, Rowan University, 
Rider University and The College of NJ. Students toured 
each campus with current students, attended admission 
information sessions, dined in the campus-dining hall and 
gained valuable insight into student life on a college 
campus. All students received application fee waivers from 
Lincoln University and learned of EOP/EOF opportunities at 
each university. All of the students on the tour have 
applied for admission to one or more of the universities 
visited. It was a great learning experience for all.  At 
Rider, students met with two OHS alumni, Molene Ogany, 
class of 2012 and Michaelia Gibson, class of 2013.  
 
 OHS students on college tour 

 
Scenes from OHS college tour. 

 
Contributions/Photos by Co-Principal Faith Alcantara 

 



 

Calendar of Events 
December 2013 

 Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesd
ay 

Thursday Friday Saturday 
1 2 

   
3 4 

Oakwood Avenue 
Board Lobby Art 
Reception, 6 PM 

5 
Orange HS Fall Drama 
Production, The Great 
Gatsby, 7 PM at 
Orange Prep Academy 
Auditorium 

6 
Orange HS Fall Drama 
Production, The Great 
Gatsby, 7 PM at OPA 
Auditorium  

Short Order Book 
submission deadline 

7 
Orange HS Fall Drama 
Production, The Great 
Gatsby, 2 PM and 7 PM 
at Orange Prep 
Academy Auditorium  

8 
 
 

9 
Keeping it REEL Movie 
Competition – MLK, 
The Dream is REEL 
submission 
 

10 
Monthly Board of 
Education Meeting, 
7:30 PM 
OPA Auditorium 

11 12 
Heywood Avenue 
Winter Concert 
6:30 PM 

13 
RPCS Performing Arts 
Winter Concert 
6:30 PM 

 

14 
Breakfast with Santa CIAO 
(See flyer below) 
123 Cleveland Street 
9 AM- 12PM 
$5 Adults, $3 Children  
 

Library Book Event 
11 AM (See flyer below) 

 15 16  
Departmental Meetings 
2:30 PM Dismissal for 
Students 
 

Oakwood Avenue 
Winter Concert, 6:00 
PM (See flyer below) 

17 
Lincoln Avenue Winter 
Concert, 7:00 PM 
POSTPONED 
 
Progress Reports Sent 
Home 

18 
Forest Street Winter 
Concert, 6:00 PM 
(See flyer below) 

19 
Cleveland Street 
Winter Concert,  
6:00 PM 

  

20 
Father’s Reading Club – 
(Check with home schools 
for more information) 
 

12:30 PM Dismissal 
 

OHS/OPA Joint Winter Music 
Concert, Postponed 

 

21 
First Day of Winter 

22 23  
Holiday Recess  
District Closed 

24 
Holiday Recess  
District Closed 

25 
Holiday Recess  
District Closed  
 
Christmas Day  

26 
Holiday Recess  
District Closed 

27 
Holiday Recess  
District Closed 

28 

29 30 
Holiday Recess  
District Closed  

31 
Holiday Recess  
District Closed 

    

See flyers below for coming attractions and 
visit the district’s website at www.orange.k12/nj.us. 

For Orange High School Athletic events 
visit: Tornadoes In Action, on the Orange High School website. 

 

 
See flyer below for district academic competitions or visit:  

Academic Competition Experience webpage on the district website. 
 

 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 



 



 



 

 
Please click here to send comments or questions. 
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